Needs Data Study Group of the NAHASDA Formula Negotiated Rulemaking Committee
Conference Call

November 17, 2014
12:00 p.m. EST
Meeting Notes 


The conference call started with a roll call of all participants of the call, and all study group members were present except for the Northwest and Southwest regional members or Alternates.  The group started the meeting by looking at the proposed agenda for this call, which was posted online on the IHBG Negotiated Rulemaking website.  There was a suggestion to reschedule the conference call today, since the documents to review for this conference call was just posted online today.  There was another suggestion for a face-to-face meeting soon to finalize the framework and process documents.  The Study Group Guiding Principles state that the Study Group will commit to at least two face-to-face meetings.   The group proposed the following time and location for the first face-to-face meeting:  December 1-2, 2014 in Seattle, WA.  Since some committee members may need to fly on the day of the meeting due to the thanksgiving weekend flight schedules, it was suggested that the meeting start later in the morning on December 1st and work late into the evening.  Also, there was a suggestion to end the meeting at around 3pm (early afternoon) on December 2nd for those with early flights out of Seattle.  The proposed meeting space is at the HUD Seattle office conference room.  Ms. Glenda Green will reach out to the NWONAP office to see if this is feasible.  Once confirmed, she will send out an email to the study group committee members today about the meeting space.  She will also coordinate with the NWONAP office to email out a list of nearby hotels and the HUD office address.  


There was a suggestion for a Plan B, in case the proposed December 1st and 2nd dates do not work (especially since the Southwest and Northwest regional committee members could not participate in today’s call).  The group proposed the following date and location for Plan B: December 29-30, 2014, in Phoenix, AZ.  HUD is not able to commit to these dates right now, since HUD is on a continuing resolution that ends on December 11th.  There was a comment that since technical folks need enough time to do their work, the study group should really try to hold the meeting on December 1-2, 2014.  

The public comments received from the Federal Register Notice were organized into a spreadsheet and posted online at the IHBG Rulemaking website today.  There was a comment that before the first face-to-face meeting, the technicians should possibly work on combining the first list of data sources (from the first study group meeting) and the list of data sources from public comments so that the combined list can be reviewed during the meeting.  There was a suggestion that the committee members from UNAHA, HUD, and Alaska should set up an offline call before the first face-to-face meeting, to go over their comments/edits from the proposed documents and come up with approaches to where the three groups do not have an agreement.   


In wrapping up, it was suggested that all study group members look at travel arrangements today to the proposed face-to-face meeting, and possibly look into sending alternates if the members cannot attend.  The proposed meeting in Seattle on December 1-2, 2014, will be confirmed COB Alaska time today, and information regarding this meeting will be posted on the IHBG Rulemaking website.  For those that are not able to attend the face-to-face meeting, there will be a conference call line available to join the meeting.  Ms. Glenda Green will verify over email if space is confirmed in the HUD Seattle office by today.    
